KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

WILLIAM E. BURKE UTICA COUNCIL 189

201 Main Street • New York Mills, New York 13417

Phone: (315) 735-6171 • Fax: (315) 735-6173

Email: kofc189@roadrunner.com • Website: www.kofcutica.org

COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

PUBLISHED 10 TIMES PER YEAR

MAY 2021 ISSUE/VOL. 21 ISSUE 5

WE WILL NOT HAVE A COUNCIL MEETING IN MAY

At this point we have not yet made a decision on the annual **Spring Cookout** in June. If we find it necessary to cancel the June meeting, then we will move the Cookout to a Fall meeting.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Joseph Rzepka, Grand Knight appoints the following two nominating committees:

#1 Charles Lange, PGK, Chair; Charles McNeil, PGK; Ronald Sperry, PGK

#2 Leonard Montana, PGK, Chair; Mark Murphy, PGK; Thomas Luley, PGK

BROTHERS WHO ARE ILL

John F. Pryor PGK [1985]
Michael J. Fitzgerald [1973]
Donald R. Cieri, Sr. [2001]
Joseph Gacek [1940]
George J. Amendolare [1986]
Joseph P. Kearney [1985]
Joseph White [1967]

SENIOR KNIGHTS MEETING
MAY MEETING IS CANCELLED.

4TH DEGREE MEETING

There will be a regular Fourth Degree meeting this month. May 25, 7:00 pm at the council.

IN YOUR CHARITY

In your charity you are asked to pray for the repose of the soul of our late brothers.

Edward S. Wojnas [1966]

YEAR-IN-ADVANCE

Thank you to the following members, who have paid their 2021 dues. If you have not yet paid your dues, please save the Council additional expanse and send in your dues today. [If you have financial problems, which makes it difficult to pay this year's dues, please call the Council and tell us. We believe charity begins at home, especially during this stressful time of COVID 19. All calls and information will be kept confidential.] Apologies to **Robert R. Fontana** and **Donald B. Canestrari** whose names were mistakenly left off the annual list in the April newsletter.

SUPPORT OF PROGRAMS

We can still practice social distancing and still continue to support Our council programs. Evelyn's House, Mother Maryanne's Kitchen and The Veterans Outreach Center by bringing your donations of non-perishable food, disposal diapers, baby wipes, paper towels, sippy cups, binkies, toilet paper, wipes, cleaning products, deodorant, shampoo & conditioner, bath towels, sheets, kitchen towels, toothbrushes, toothpaste. Also cans and bottles (rinsed). Leave these items in plastic bags outside the door of the Council Office if you don't see my van parked out front. I'm at the Council office every day and will bring your items inside. *Len Montana, FS*

NEWSLETTER/EMAILS

Please let us know if you change your e-mail address or if you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail. Also, let us know if you want to receive the newsletter by both regualar mail and e-mail....we'll send it both ways if you want. And, please notify us if your email or post office mailing address has changed.

GYMNASIUM/FITNESS ROOM

The gymnasium and building remain closed to team play, including our Youth Program and adult men's basketball league. Members may use the gymnasium but only alone as a single or they may bring their son[s] or daughter[s] and shoot baskets. We cannot allow members to play one on one, two on two, three on three, etc.., with other members. You may call Len Montana [315-534-9584] to reserve a time for the gym or Fitness room. Questions? Please call Len [315-534-9584].

American Night 2018

















































Knights of Columbus Council 189

201 Main Street New York Mills, NY 13417

ELECTRONIC CORRECTION REQUESTED

Non. Profit Org. U.S. Postage **PAID** Permit No. 717 Utica, NY

NEW MEMBERS/VIRTUAL DEGREES

Joining the Knights of Columbus has never been easier. The online application is very simple. If you know of a prospective member, send an e-mail to Len Montana, FS at kofc189@roadrunner.com Len will give you, or the new member, the link – it's that easy. Also, membership degrees are also offered in a virtual format online. Contact us for new member information. NOTE: if you are a 1st or 2nd degree member yourself and never took your 2nd or 3rd degree, contact Len and he will invite you to the next Supreme Council virtual degree.

NEW COUNCIL MEMBERS

Congratulations to David Q. Mason and Brendan S. Murphy for becoming members of Utica Council.

NEW FOURTH DEGREE MEMBERS

Congratulations to the following new members of Utica Assembly: **Joseph Wilk, Andrew Voce, Alan Akins, Michael Damiano, Richard Delahunt, John Rzepka** and **Timothy Fitzgerald**.

COUNCIL WEBSITE

Please visit our website www.kofcutica.org

We keep the site updated regularly. You can find our current and past bulletins, make reservations, and find the latest Council news.